
Matt’s “Summer Job” 
If your boss gave you eight weeks to step away from your normal job and work on something else highly 
strategic for the company’s mission, what would you do? Train up a ton of volunteers? Develop relationships 
with vendors? Dream and scheme a fifteen year plan? Whatever it is, it would probably give you and your 
people fresh energy! In many ways, that’s what Matt is doing this summer.


As I step away from my “normal job” of leading the AIA movement in Indianapolis, I’m stepping into 
something that will give me fresh energy for another school year. My job this summer is to coach nine new 
AIA interns in developing their team of ministry partners so they can report to their assignments in August. 
Five will be on U.S. campuses, two in Puerto Rico, and two in East Asia. 


I like this “summer job” because I’m mobilizing 
laborers for the mission of reaching lost college 
students with the gospel. These new missionaries with 
AIA bring so much life, energy, and vision to the 
mission! Would you pray for me to have 
discernment in coaching them — that I would lead 
out with grace and believe the best, instill belief 
and reassurance when they feel weary, and not shy 
away from speaking truth when it’s needed. 
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Matt with new interns at the “Launch” 
training weekend at AIA HQ

Caleb is learning to be 
gentle with baby sisterCaroline meeting 

her “Lala”

Jenny is nursing Caroline well and she’s putting 
on weight like a champ! But she is struggling to 
sleep more than 1-2 hours at night. We would 
love prayer for better sleep at night! 


We recently visited Matt’s family in Florida and 
enjoyed introducing Caroline to them. Linda’s 
preferred grandmother name is “Lala.” 


Jenny visited her family in Chicago recently, and 
the preferred grandmother name of “Mema” 
became “Nemo” according to Caleb. LOL! :)


